

Yiyuan Foundation of Care and Education Gießerallee 21 47877 Willich Germany

23 June 2014

Ref.: Child letter: ShuaiYong Deng

Dear Yiyuan Foundation of Care and,

I'm so delighted to write you our 2014 mid-year sponsorship letter, and I hope the stories happened to your sponsored child/children during the past half year will make you feel the progress and moving moments as we feel under the love and support from people of all circles including you.

Shuaiyong enjoyed a happy Children's Day! This year, our village held a big celebration for our kids, which was to visit a big ecological park to have an experience and fun. Shuaiyong was so excited when hearing of the news because he liked to see many different animals and plants that he had never seen before. On the day before the activity, he went to the office with his neighborhood friend to ask me eagerly: 'Sister Zou, tomorrow we will go to the park, right?' 'Yes!' I assured them. 'Oh yeah! I must get up early tomorrow morning, and put on my favorite shoes!' Shuaiyong exclaimed. 'Don't forget to take your water bottle! And be at the gathering gate on time!' I told him. 'Take in mind!' Shuaiyong replied immediately and happily ran back home with the friend.

The next day, Shuaiyong indeed wore his favorite shoes and took a water bottle with him, and appeared early. Excitement swelled in his eyes, the little face laughed into blossom. In the park, there was a cartoon theme zone, and there were many cartoon characters there. Many children happily ran to take photos with those cute cartoons, and Shuaiyong followed them, too. He took a photo with a Teletubby, though the day was hot, Shuaiyong was not affected at all. There were also various kinds of birds and flowers, pretty and colorful, and Shuaiyong was so busy with appreciating them. 'Mom, hear the bird sing! It sounds so pretty!' Mom told him that it was a kind of thrush which was famous for its beautiful chirp. The visit lasted for a whole afternoon, and Shuaiyong didn't feel tired at all. He hardly stopped to have a rest but keep seeing and walking. On the way of return, he finally sat quietly, but all of us could tell that he was still enjoying the pleasure in the park.

Seeing the interesting or inspiring story and progress of the child, I'm sure you must be as proud of him/her as we do. Your love and support is indispensible for every performance he/she achieve as it has accompanied their growing path for such a long time and it will continue. We sincerely appreciate your devotion and may your life and work go on well.

Yours sincerely,

**Emma ZOU**Sponsorship Secretary
SOS Children's Village Chengdu, China

SOS Children re Chengdu, China No. 281 Hua-zhao-. Wai-Ying-Men-Kou Cou 610031 Jin-niu District Cheudu, Sichuan Province China 3875-191 175